MINLTES
SPECIAL LICENSE COMMISSION MEETING
3:00 p.m.
Tuesday. April 25, 2019
G.A.R Room, City Hall, 45 School Street
Brockton, Massachusetts

TAPED

The License Commission held a Special Meeting on Tuesday, April 25, 2019 in the G.A.R. Room of City
Hall. Present were Chairman Tartaglia, Commissioner Eugene Marrow with Commissioner Siskind joining
the meeting remotely and Administrative Assistant Silvia Carvalho.

1. Hearing on a request for a Special Event Permit from Fiesta Shows for a Carnival to be held

May 2-5, 2019 from 6:00 p.m. to 11:00 p.m. at the Westgate Mall parking lot Westgate
Drive, Brockton, MA.

Present was Mr. John Flynn of 15 Pine Street, Seabrook, NH.

Mr. Flynn stated that he is before the board again to request permission to hold their annual Carnival at
Westgate Mall with amusement rides, games and food. Chairman Tartaglia asked Mr. Flynn if he was all
set with security. Mr. Flynn replied that he has been to the Police Department for details and the
Building Department, Wiring, Health, and Water-D.P.W. He was waiting for the State inspections subject
to the License Commissions approval. Commissioner Marrow asked Mr. Flynn if he had an estimate of
how many people he expects. Mr. Flynn replied approximately 500 a day. Chairman Tartaglia asked Mr.
Flynn if he makes any money on these small carnivals. Mr. Flynn replied that if the weather is right,
people do come out and they get a lot of families, especially on Saturday’s and Sunday’s. Mr. Flynn also
mentioned that they have never had any problems at the location, perhaps it is because they are too far
out and have been lucky.

A motion was made by Commissioner Marrow to approve the permit. The motion was seconded by
Commissioner Siskind and made unanimous by vote of Chairman Tartaglia.

2. Hearing on a request for a Special Permit to Sell Wine and Mait Beverages and a Special
Event Permit from Looking Good Hair Salon for a SLB Event/Soccer Championship
Celebration to be held May 26, 2019 from 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m. at 740 Main Street
Brockton, MA.

Present was Mr. Jay Fernandes of 728 Main Street, Brockton, MA.



Chairman Tartaglia asked Mr. Fernandes for the location of the event, as well as, Commissioner Marrow.
Mr. Fernandes replied that they hold the event next to his family’s hair salon and across from the old
Vicente’s market and the old Apollos furniture that has since closed. Chairman Tartaglia asked Mr.
Fernandes if it was having a Championship Celebration and for who. Mr. Fernandes replied for their
soccer team. Chairman Tartaglia asked Mr. Fernandes how many people they were expecting at the
event. Mr. Fernandes replied between 50-100 people. Chairman Tartaglia asked Mr. Fernandes if he had
a Police detail and Administrative Assistant Silvia Carvalho stated to the members that: per Lt. Le Grice
he is required to have 1 Police detail and they can only sell wine and mait beverages no hard liquor.

Although Mr. Fernandes planned to have a private security company for the event, Lt. Le Grice would
like a Police officer present.

A motion was made by Commissioner Marrow to approve the permits. The motion was seconded by
Commissioner Siskind and made unanimous by vote of Chairman Tartaglia.

Respectfully Submitted,

Henry Tartaglia, Chairman

APPROVED

Paul Merian, Commissioner

David Teixeira, Commissioner

Lawrence Siskind, Commissioner

Jeffrey Charnel, Commissioner

Eugene Marrow, Alt. Commissioner



